
 

 

 

               Year 1 Week 1 
 

Welcome to our first weekly update, Australia class. I hope you have all made a fantastic start to your home learning. I 

am missing you all loads and miss seeing your smiling faces each and every day but I am so proud of everyone’s 

efforts in continuing the amazing learning at home. Keep it up!   

 

Below are some ideas for activities next week in your home learning. Tell me how you get on with it on our Purple 

Mash Class blog. I’d love to hear all about your learning!  

 

Finally, thank you to everyone who has sent photos of you learning at home. I will start to include some of these in next 

week’s newsletter to help us all stay in touch and see what everyone is doing.  Photos can be an example of some of the 

learning you have been doing - if your child is included in the picture we will take this as you giving permission for me 

to share this photo.  If you do not want your child’s image shared please do not include it on any photos you send.   

English  
I’d love to hear all about your first week of home learning. 

Write a list of everything you have been doing whilst you’ve 

been at home this week. When you’ve written it, you can type 

it or post a picture onto our class blog for me and your friends 

in class to read! 

 
Spelling  

Practise these different Year 1 spelling words: 

- saw 

- once 

- again 

- Mrs 

- Mr 

- looked 

You may want to practise them by drawing ‘rainbow words’ – 

write the word many times using different coloured pencils. 

 

Reading 
Read The Bog Baby – a book on our reading spine. You may 

read it by yourself, ask an adult to help or listen to the audio 

book by using the link below. Next week I will be posting 

some questions about what you’ve read!  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pqz3YtCjMHg 
 

Phonics 

Keep practising your phonics. This can be done by: 

 Phonics Play online – all resources are free during the 

school closures. Please use the username: march20 

and password: home 

 Writing out all the phase 3 and 5 sounds and test your 

knowledge using these as flashcards – I have included 

a picture of our sound mat at the bottom 

 Asking a family member to write out words and you 

can do a bit of digraph/trigraph spotting!  

 

Topic 
Using this term’s knowledge organiser (found on the website 

under class letters), tell your family all about Rosa Parks. You 

will have to explain what she believed in and what she did to 

change the world for the better!  

Maths 
You could practise counting in 2’s. Start by writing 

the numbers in the 2 x table on bits of paper. Get a 

family member to hide them around the house. Then 

go on a number treasure hunt. Once you have 

collected them all you can order them.  

 

 

 

Write down all the number bonds to 10. Can you 

show these in drawings as well? (For example by 

drawing them in 10 frames). Once you have done this 

you could do all the number bonds to 20 too.  

 

 
 

Don’t forget, Numbots is an excellent resource for 

developing your fluency! 

 

 

Times tables 
 

I have now set up each child on Times Tables Rock 

Stars. Everyone will have a times table to focus on 

such as 2 x table or 10 x table. This is something that 

we have touched upon in class but children may need 

a little support to begin with. 

 

Outdoor learning 

If you are lucky enough to have access to an outdoor 

space, such as a garden, then why not try some of 

these great outdoor activities.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pqz3YtCjMHg


 

 
Then, draw pictures to order the events in her life. Can you 

write a sentence for each one to explain why that event was 

important to both her and others? 

 

We have also been learning about different habitats this term. 

We have focussed on the rainforest and microhabitats. Why 

not create a piece of artwork of the different types of animals 

you might find in those habitats. We would love to see these 

on the blog too! 

- Go on a minibeast hunt 

- Make a bug hotel using the instructions 

below  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

- Build a den outside and enjoy the sunshine! 

Gem 

Power  

 

Challenge 

Your Gem Power Challenge this week is to use your Ruby Power to carry out a 

random act of kindness. You may surprise a family member by offering to help them 

with something or you might even compliment them  

 

Home Learning 

Stars of the 

Week 

 

Each week I will be looking at our class blog, Purple Mash, EdShed spellings, 

Numbots and TT rock stars to spot my ‘Stars of the Week’. Well done to the 13 

children who have already logged on to EdShed. A special mention should also go to 

the four children below who have completed the most games – Archie, Arthur, 

Zachary and Ruby. Well done! Also, in the last week, 7 children have logged onto 

Numbots and have improved their number facts knowledge! A shout-out goes to Ben, 

Ana and Jayden – you guys spent the most time on there! Great effort! I’m also 

pleased to see that 21 of you have logged on to Purple Mash over the last week. It has 

been great to see some of the ‘to do’s’ I have set and I have enjoyed marking them – 

check your alert tab at the top of the page to see my comments. 

Remember, we also sent out a letter last week with a range of resources to explore in your own time. 

We also attached this suggested daily timetable that follows our usual school timetable. 

 



 


